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EVERY oil and gas facility in Ventura County should operate under current safety and 
environmental standards. STOP expanding oil operations under outdated Conditional Use 
Permits! These permits were given decades ago, without proper understanding of the 
health, safety, and climate impacts of oil production. We can't allow corporations to 
expand in ways that harm our earth, or our bodies. 
Thank you for your leadership! 
 
Sincerely,  
Elisabeth Lamar 
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